September 26th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. and immediately closed with no comments.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept it as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Installed pipes and head walls throughout the month
Loaded and flagged for tar and chipping
Cleaned ditches throughout the month
Loaded and hauled creek gravel
Installed cold patch
Pushed Cinders and 1B gravel into the building
Added DSA to Dehann Rd.
Started boom mowing until tractor went into idle mode, now waiting on getting another mower

All bills on hand were paid.

Subdivision paperwork was approved and signed for Mark V. Dimon to Trevor Moyer and also for Henry and Alta Mast.

Milt Robinson made a motion to accept the permit form for the Utility and Line Maintenance, Right of Way Permit. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and the motion passed.

PASPGP-4 Permit Compliance, Self-Certification form was sign regarding the completion of North Orwell Street.

The board reviewed numerous quotes for a new F550.

Western Star MB.

The new freightliner truck should be complete and in our possession very soon.

Received an incorrect invoice for tar and chipping from Vestal Asphalt throughout the month. This matter is still pending.

The board briefly reviewed items for the budget that Milt presented for 2019 budget and requested to have this put on the agenda for next meeting.

Census Paperwork is complete and a final confirmation letter will be sent.

After some discussion, the board agreed to sell the 07' Freightliner. Chad Cooley made a motion to advertise for bids on the 07' Freightliner as soon as we receive our new Freightliner truck. Jeff Robbins seconded this motion and the motion passed.

Dump site has posts installed but no gates at this time. This project is still ongoing.

Squish pipe installed on the Haighs Pond Road is working well.

The condensation issue at the township building is still pending at this time.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:27 p.m.

Mia M. Boebe Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

/0/34/18 Approved

MB.